Low Port Family Partnership (LPFP) Minutes
Low Port Primary School
Wednesday, 5 May 2020 at 7pm held on Zoom
Attendees
Parent Council Members - Rebecca Holmes (Chair), Rebecca Smallwood (Vice Chair), 

Michelle Fathi (Clerk), Emma McGroarty, Aileen Landes, Kate O’Hara, Lianne Rae, Chloe 

Wells/Colin Sumpter
Staff - Mark Wheelhouse (Head Teacher), Natalie McCartney (Principal Teacher)
	Agenda Item/Notes
	Action

	1. Welcome and Apologies

RS chaired the meeting and welcomed everyone.  RS congratulated MW on becoming the permanent Head Teacher.

	

	2. Head Teacher’s Report

The school are still taking Covid seriously and that all staff was doing lateral flow tests twice per week.  The school are also still using the Health and Wellbeing Indicators with the children and have interventions in place for those children who need it.  He hoped there may also be opportunities for day trips for the children and parental engagement before the end of session for outdoor events like sports day, depending on local authority guidance.

MW spoke about the school’s priority moving forward into the next school session in relation to the curriculum, obtaining objective data as to where the children are to identify any gaps in learning and put interventions in place.
MW said the school are currently looking at transitions.  In relation to nursery children he said should the local authority guidelines change and they were able to have physical transitions they will absolutely facilitate this.

MW said that he hoped to be in position to send out the end of session reports by Monday 14 June.

MW ended by sharing priorities for next session which included looking at self-evaluation and where they are as a school and where the children and staff are, including developing the outdoor and digital learning and integrating the school with the local community and parental engagement.
RS then thanked MW for his report and opened the floor for questions.  

A member wondered whether or not parents could take advantage of local resources e.g. canoe club, ski club etc. and if the school felt this might be useful to let us know.

Another Member raised a concern about the rigg/secret garden.  MW said he understood it was owned by the Council and he did not know whether or not it was included within the sale of the Low Port Centre. 


	

	3. P7 Leavers
It was agreed that School would discuss ideas with the children and pass these on to FLPPS for approval.   
A Member had shared concerns about parents of current P1 children who have not had the opportunity to socialise/meet other P1 parents.  KO said that she will raise this at the next FLPPS meeting. 

	MW

KO

	4. Update re: Parental Engagement
RS gave an update and shared how the restrictions had hindered some of their plans.  She then referred to the NSPCC’s Speak Out and Stay Safe Online Safety Programme which was recently circulated to the parent body.  NM said she will arrange to have that discussion with RS.

	NM

	5. Garden Maintenance Update
CS said he was happy to start this up again.  EM said she still has the list of works required and she can work with him on this.  All agreed that there was little point in fixing the paths in the rigg/secret garden until it is known more about what is happening from the Council.

	EM CS

	6. Priorities Going Forward

MW said it would be really helpful to get the two sub groups up and running again i.e. the parental & community engagement and the garden maintenance.
RS said she thought there might be parents who have specific skills which might be of interest to the school.  MW thought this was definitely something to think about and take forward.

	MW

	7. AOB

· A Member asked about School Uniform and if School could relay to parents what might be needed for next year, ASAP
· RH raised that it would be helpful to put a more robust process in place for election of office bearers, in order to make it more open and accessible to all

· There was discussion about the AGM for the both LPFP and FLPPS.  It was agreed to hold a shorter/informal meeting at the start of the School term in the form of a parental engagement evening and then hold the AGM thereafter.  It was agreed to include the Out of School Club at the informal meeting too  

· MW thanked everyone for their ongoing support

	MW
RH KO


